DEBENHAM PARISH COUNCIL- November 2018
Parish Finances: The half year accounts were approved, with expenditure standing at £37,736 and Income at £82,11, both well within budget expectations. Initial consideration regarding the budget and Earmarked Reserves for the next financial year were also discussed, with the formation of a Neighbourhood Plan Strategy Committee being at the forefront of most of our financial forecasting. Reserves that had in effect been “frozen” since 2012 would be re-organised in order with NP identified priorities, such as Highways and parking, as well as necessities such as a cemetery extension, particularly when you consider Debenham’s identified potential for growth.
Litter Campaign: A presentation was received by our Litter Ambassador and a number of items which form part of our litter campaign were duly approved, so watch this space!! A huge thank you to all our volunteers who tirelessly work to keep our village clean.

Thank you! The Parish Council wished to thank The Forge Church for their recent help with the repainting of the Millennium Gates and safety rails. This had saved a considerable amount of tax payers money which could be put towards other projects in the village.

Allotments: The Community plot was in the process of being turned into an ambitious composting project, for which volunteers would be needed. One of the “perks” could well be free compost to use in your plots so if this is something that interests you and you aspire to become a Master Composter, please get in touch.
Christmas 2018: The Christmas trees are due to be erected and decorated on December 1st at 9.30am, so please do come along and lend a hand if you can. The switch-on will take place on December 8th at 4.30pm. The Parish Council has also donated additional lights to the organisers of the Christmas Festival to use on the trees at Cross Green so our village should look quite amazing!! Please do attend the various events planned and support local businesses if you can, it all helps our village thrive!

And on this note, as I approach the end of my 10th year as your Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer, I would like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas on behalf of all the Parish Council! May 2019 be filled with joy, health, love, happiness and prosperity!!
Mrs Dina Bedwell, Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer

Tel. no. 01473 787861 - Mobile no. 07514 277974 

 debenham.pc@btinternet.com
Office hours: Mondays, Tuesdays and Fridays 9.30am to 3.30pm.
(Please note I will be on annual leave for 1 week from Monday 26 November)
Date of next Meeting: December 10th 2018.
